Chryston High School (CHS) Parent Council

Wednesday 13th March 2019 6.30pm

Present: Graeme Robertson (Chair), Ailsa Macdonald, Harold Good, Laura Curran, Lorraine Robertson
In attendance: Avril Hemphill, Mr Mitchell, Mr Cooper, Mr Hewitt, Skye McCrimmon, Rev Mark Malcolm
Apologies:, Morven Strange, Shona Wallace, Karen Chapman, Jamie Burns, Zoe Russell
	1
	Welcome and apologies

The chair welcomed all attending the meeting and noted apologies.
	Action



	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of previous meeting on 16th January 2019 were approved.
	

	3
	School Report 
The highest percentage of parents attended school information evenings on options night in recent years. Information on Parent Council given out at these events too. Options for pupils in 
S2 to S5 have now been submitted. Choices were encouraged based on tracking reports and prior attainment as a basis of raising attainment throughout the school.
Drama showcase was a great opportunity for pupils to perform and parents to see prior to the SQA exam later in March. Also for the first time SQA Art Portfolios were on display at tonight’s art exhibition prior to submission. All SQA folios being uplifted next week. PE SQA exam had taken place today. 

Young musician of the year will take place 19th March. Hospitality & German talking exams also take place next week.
Ski trip in February 2019 was a success with just one breakage.

40 volunteers attended the Blood donor bus this week.

Chryston High won Rockfest for the third year in a row with the drummer also winning individual performer on the night. The young people are being asked to meet with music staff to see what they would like to purchase with the money they won.

Thanks to the volunteering of staff, Easter school will run again this year with details being finalised.
Staffing update- Mr Drysdale will be on a phased return to work from next week. 
	

	4
	Chryston High Parliament Update 
Skye McCrimmon detailed that currently parliament meets approximately once a month with 20 CHS parliament members from the upper school but wider involvement from all year groups through the committees. There are plans to liaise with P7 pupils during transition regarding parliament. Committees present white papers to parliament. Some items can be agreed immediately. Other items need to go to pupil vote or wider consultation. The formation of committees has helped pupils to start talking about things happening within the school during lunchtimes. Seeing changes as a result of debate and challenge has empowered pupils to make decisions. Skye stated she personally had gained skills and confidence to speak to teachers on subjects; it has increased her social circle and developed bonds with other year groups. The current chair, Jodie Gemmell, is standing for the Scottish Youth Parliament. 
Thanks go to the teachers who support each of the committees. The school identity committee are currently considering renaming the Assembly Hall the Auchengeich memorial hall recognising the uniqueness and heritage of the school and its community. The hope is also to have art/ murals put on the wall of the hall. The sports committee are consulting on changing the sports kit so that males & females wear the same colour. The environment committee are liaising with the school kitchen to see if it is possible to stop using single-use plastic. The human rights committee had organised for Janine Webber, holocaust survivor, to speak at the school. There is also a foreign affairs and technology committee. Parliament will be consulted as part of the school improvement plan process.
It was noted the remarkable impact parliament has had on the school since its inception 9 months ago.
	

	5
	Fundraising/ 500 Club



Avril Hemphill reported the licensing request is currently with the police as part of fraud prevention but hopes to get the license soon. There are 32 CHS supporters twitter followers. Opening of the bank account is progressing. 

Aim for first draw at the end of May and another prior to the summer. 

It was suggested that people should e-mail to register and can be sent terms and conditions, allocated numbers and information to set up a standing order by return. It was agreed not to hold information regarding people’s banking details for GDPR purposes. Avril said she is happy to organise the 500 club.

The school shall distribute letters initially with details of sign up. 

Avril Hemphill suggested Easyfundraising as another possible option for fundraising.
	Terms and conditions to be agreed.

	6
	Promotion to Parent forum
The CHS Supporters branch of CHS parent council could potentially be involved in more than just the 500 club and be a useful vehicle to build better relations between the school and the wider community. It was agreed to try to schedule a calendar of events of activities involving parents, pupils and staff in the new term to tie in with events that already run. Potential fundraising ideas to be explored. Rev Malcolm noted the importance of building community and if able will input to this. He also noted that professional fundraisers can source monies from bigger funds. North Lanarkshire Voluntary Action currently send out a monthly email of upcoming grant submissions.
	

	7
	Pupil Equity Fund (PEF) Update

Allocation for 2017/18 £44 400 and for 2018/19 £43 200. Lowest allocation in the authority for secondary schools, however one of the only schools that has spent its PEF allocation. The focus has been on researched based programmes and the education endowment foundation toolkit (Scotland) but couldn’t consider any high cost interventions. Costs have been:

Staffing- 1 DHT, 2 PTs, 0.5wte admin, 0.2wte literacy

£24 000

Youth counsellor (average 1.5 days per week)

£10 000

Baseline tracking & assessments for literacy, numeracy and health & wellbeing (HWB)

£1000

Exam support programmes, power of yet and growth mindset

£5000

The reading bridge literacy project

£1500

Breakfast club/ nurture group

£100

Financial support for excursions

£500

Financial support for HWB groups

£200

The youth counsellor has seen 40 pupils who could access CALMs but can’t to deal with depression, anxiety, bereavement and substance misuse during her time in the school and id currently working 2 days per week. There is a waiting list. Evaluation will be completed by June to determine if can continue into next year.
Data detailing the significant impact of the reading bridge project is available. In total 50 people have participated; 16 pupils this year with further increases expected with the next S1 intake.

The Power of Yet is being evaluated by University of Stirling who have interviewed 80 young people, with a report being available in June. The suggestion is that attendance has increased with no other intervention.

Breakfast club caters for approximately 30 young people with 14-16 attending each day. Staff have taken on the role taking turns. This is strengthening relationships between staff and pupils.

There are approximately 14 pupils involved in nurture group. PE staff help support this. The pupil attitude to school and self (PASS) data will be used to monitor pre and post intervention.

Financial support has been given to modern languages, maths, girls group and other health and wellbeing activities and it is hoped that this can be opened up again next year.

NEXT STEPS:

Evaluate impact of youth counsellor to determine affordability of continuing.

Expand the focus of PEF funding beyond S1-3 as some pupils now moving to S4 and important support is continued towards exam time.

Increased focus on supporting numeracy in a similar way to existing literacy models.

Continue to expand current initiatives and be more consistent in approaches.

Challenges will need to be overcome on how to manage acting PEF staff posts as it approaches 24 months since in post.
	

	8
	School Improvement Plan
Mr Mitchell asked for a focus group to help development the school improvement plan for the coming year. Parental views will be sought via online questionnaire in April/ May with a draft plan written by the end of May 2019. 

The improvement plan will be in the context of the

National Improvement Framework

West partnership regional

How good is our school

North Lanarkshire Council’s Education and Families strategy.

The improvement plan will focus on developing SMART outcomes in curriculum, leadership, learning, teaching & assessment and health & wellbeing.

It is anticipated that the parent information leaflet explaining the school improvement plan will need updated.
	Parent council members to be invited to focus group on school improvement plan
Parent Forum to be consulted by questionnaire

	9
	Prom

Prom will be held on Wednesday 5th June. It was agreed to have a small event prior to the bus leaving for prom again this year but as time was short, it was agreed to organise bookings of photographer, piper etc through e-mail and further discuss at May meeting. Mr Mitchell asked that any companies used could take credit card payments. 
	Add to May agenda

	10
	Reporting form other meetings
Parent Consultative Group- will be challenging to deliver the 1140hours early years provision within the £20.5 million budget. Developing a young workforce is a North Lanarkshire Council priority with an aim to cut youth unemployment by 40% through increasing work placements, modern apprenticeships, foundation apprenticeships and vocational pathways. There had been a 1.7% increase in positive destinations for school leavers in 2017/18.
Janitorial staff cuts were proposed however the North Lanarkshire Council consultation is now closed.
	

	
	Twitter Update
Currently Parent Council has increased to 211 followers. Harold Good expected this to be his last meeting and will provide handover details for future. Harold’s contribution to the parent council over several years was acknowledged and thanked for his input.
	

	9
	Christmas Fayre Review
As time was short it was agreed this would be discussed in the autumn when planning next year’s fundraising events.
	

	8
	AOCB
Query regarding SQA exam invigilation had been sent to Mr Jopling to resolve.
	

	10
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 22nd May 2019 6.30pm Chryston High School conference room (first floor)
	


Please note:

Should anyone have any items for Agenda or any apologies please contact Office Bearers or leave a message at school office.  Many Thanks.

CHS PCM
AMacd
Mar 19

